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CITYOFRIALTO
NOTICE OFINTENT TO ADOPTA

RECIRCULATED MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARA TION

Project Title: Cactus Trail Improvements Project (Related File: Environmental Assessment Review
No. 2020-0013)

Lead Agency Contact Person: Daniel Casey, Senior Planner

Phone & Email: (909) 820-2535- ; rialtoco.gov

Project Location: Existing public right-of-way along the west side of Cactus Avenue between Rialto
Avenue and Base Line Road.

Project Proponent & Address: City of Rialto
335 W. Rialto Avenue
Rialto, CA 92376

Project Proponent Contact: Savat Khamphou, Public Works Director/City Engineer
(909) 421-7229
skhnin phoutSVinltoca .gov

Project Description: The City of Rialto (City) proposes to construct bicycle and pedestrian trail
improvements along the west side of Cactus Avenue between Rialto Avenue and Base Line Road, in
general accordance with the City’s Circulation Element of the General Plan. The bicycle and pedestrian
trail improvements will include a concrete path, signage, and landscaping. Right-of-way is existing for
the proposed trail; the right-of-way exists within street dedicated right-of-way and Common Use
Agreements with the San Bernardino County Flood Control and Water Conservation District.

The City of Rialto is preparing to issue a Recirculated Mitigated Negative Declaration of environmental
impact for the Cactus Trail Improvements Project. The City of Rialto previously released an Initial

Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the proposed project. The previous IS/MND was
circulated for a 30-day public review period from June 8, 2020 to July 7, 2020, consistent with CEQA
regulations and guidelines. The City of Rialto determined that substantial revisions should be made to
the IS/MND, per CEQA Guidelines 15073.5. The Recirculated IS/MND includes these substantial
revisions.

This is to notify the public and interested parties of the City of Rialto’s intent to adopt a Mitigated
Negative Declaration for the above reference project. The mandatory public review period will begin
on August 17, 2020 and end on September 15, 2020. The Initial Study and supporting technical studies
are available for public review at the public counter in the Community Development Department,
Planning Division, 150 South Palm Avenue, Rialto, CA 92376 and on the City’s website at
www.vourrialto.com. For additional information about the project, call (909) 820-2535.

Signature: Date:
Daniel Case\ÿSenior Planner




